

OFFICE OF THE PROVINCIAL DELEGATE Secular Order of Discalced Carmelites



September 19, 2023

Dear Secular Carmelites of the Washington Province,

Greetings in the Lord Jesus! As your newly appointed Provincial Delegate, I send you my blessings and look forward to our time together in Carmel. There are many things to attend to, but one of the most pressing, and one that will have a great impact on the OCDS, is the assignment of Regional Assistants. To that end, I am making the following appointments, effective Sept. 25th:

Northeast Region

Br. John-Magdalene Fanders, OCD

johnmagdaleneocd@gmail.com

Mid-Atlantic Region

Fr. Donald Brick, OCD

dabrickocd@aol.com

Midwest Region

Fr. Fred Alexander, OCD

fredalexander193@gmail.com

Florida Region

Fr. Salvatore Sciurba, OCD

Desired for the Florida Region Only

Thank you for your patience and understanding as we face this time of transition together. I hope that I can count on your prayers and support as I assume this position. Know that you are in my prayers, also.

Your brother in Carmel,

Fr. George Mangiaracina, OCD

Fr. George Wanglaracina, CCD

OCDS Provincial Delegate